# **NEWSLETTER 35 – 22nd June 2012**

Dear Parents, Pupils & Governors,

<u>Alcester Academy Science Visit</u> – Some of the Year 6 pupils visited Alcester Academy this week to investigate the topic of electricity - everyone had an enjoyable trip and found out about rewiring plugs safely! The remaining pupils took part in a hands-on session about forces, testing balloons and applying their knowledge of Newton's 2nd law! This group will be going to Alcester Academy on Monday 25<sup>th</sup> June - please come into school in PE kit and please bring school uniform to change into for the visit.

<u>'Fit for Life'</u> – Pupils in KS2 and Year 2 enjoyed a performance by students from Stratford College. The performance was a fun way to consolidate learning about the importance of a healthy lifestyle.

<u>Athletics</u> – Our KS2 children took part in the Arden Area track competition on Wednesday evening at the Abbey Stadium in Redditch. All of the children ran well and several qualified for the finals on July 7th at Stratford High School - pupils will be notified shortly. Thank you to parents for transport and support.

<u>Compton Verney</u> – This week our Year 5 and 6 children went to Compton Verney for a 'Myths and Legends' art workshop. The pupils produced screen prints inspired by the paintings at the gallery. Thank you helpers!

<u>Safety</u> - Dogs should not be brought onto the school grounds. If your child rides a scooter to school please ensure they are supervised at all times – there have been some near 'misses'.

<u>Celebration Collective Worship</u> – Awards presented in Friday's celebration collective worship are in recognition for skills and special achievements in sport, music, community service and the arts. Please do not send in certificates for attending entertainment activities e.g. zoo and theme park visits. We will only present special football club trophies e.g. manager's, player's player etc and not the general participation trophies that are awarded to all children.

<u>Sports Week</u> - Next week all children should wear their PE kit each day. Sports Day is on Thursday 28<sup>th</sup> June, <u>KS2 at 9.15 am</u> and <u>Reception and KS1 at 1.15 pm</u> - parents are welcome to attend.

**Reception Forest School** – There is **no** Mucky Monday or Welly Wednesday next week.

<u>Tesco Vouchers</u> – Please send in any Tesco vouchers by Monday 25<sup>th</sup> June – Thank you!

Rural Cinema – The film showing at the Crawford Hall on Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> June 7pm is "A Monster in Paris".

<u>Book of the Week</u> - Mrs Greygoose's class have been reading 'The Town Mouse and the Country Mouse', one of Aesop's fables. Once upon a time, there were two mice cousins. The town mouse was a very superior mouse, who thought that living in the town was far better than living the country........

#### Mr A Simms

# BSA Newsletter -Friday 22nd June 2012

#### Right Royal Bounce

We have raised a great sum so far at this event, if you still have sponsor forms to come in then please send them in as soon as possible so we can give a final total raised.

## Tombola Donation Day MONDAY 25<sup>TH</sup> JUNE

Please bring all of your Tombola donations to the School Hall on Monday Morning...

## **BSA Sports Day Tuck Shop**

The BSA will be running a Tea, Coffee & Squash & tuck shop on Sports day so please bring your purses with you

## Olympus Disco – 29th June 2012

Tickets were on sale this week, they will also be available on the door if you haven't managed to get one yet however if you would like to purchase one before then please let us know and we can arrange that for you.

## Summer Fayre

We are very much looking forward to this years fayre with lots of activities and fund raising for school. If you have any time you could help to set up or Gazebo's & Bunting that you would be willing to let us borrow then please let us know.

#### **Keyrings**

In your childs bookbag today there will be a Keyring. This has the Bidford school crest on one side and the Diamond Jubilee 2012 logo on the other. This is a gift to your child from the BSA to mark the Jubilee events of 2012.

# Next BSA Meeting

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 4th July in "The Frog" down in the village at 8pm – please come and join us

Sam Green 0789 997 1943 or 01789 774533 (samgreen389@gmail.com)
Annie Perkins 07816 877259
Jo Colwell 07813 306641

Vicki Johnston 07708 267741 The BSA Committee x